[image: image1.emf]63 Drumnahunshin Road
Whitecross

Armagh

BT60 2TA

( 028 3083 0312
    gharrison869@c2kni.net

www.kingsmillsps.co.uk

Principal: Mrs G Harrison 
Education Authority Southern Region


Dear Parent

You may already be aware from the media about the planned teacher strike on Tuesday 21st February.  After clarification from the TNC and the teachers’ unions, I can confirm that school will close for all pupils on Tuesday 21 February until 12noon. We will, in line with current regulations:
· Commence the school day at 12.00 noon – 1:20pm / 2:30pm  (There will be no multi- sports on this day, after schools will recommence w/b 27/02/23) 

· Pupils will not lose their attendance mark for the first half of the day. 
· Dinners will be provided as normal

I recognise that this is a difficult situation, which will cause some disruption.  A strike by teachers is very unusual and it is not something that any teacher would undertake lightly. Those on strike will have thought long and hard about their decision. 
School will run as normal on Wednesday 22nd February
Yours sincerely,

G Harrison
Kingsmills


Primary


School








	
	
	
	



